P39.

Remove Condition 2 of Planning Permission P/09/0771/FUL to Make
Temporary Access Permanent at Land North West of Woodside, Glen
Road, Torwood for Mr Gillies Guthrie - P/18/0009/VRC - Continuation

With reference to Minutes of Meetings of the Planning Committee held on 30
May 2018 and 11 June 2018 (Paragraphs P27 and P34 refers), Committee
(a) gave further consideration to a report to that meeting by the Director of
Development Services; and (b) considered an additional report by the said
Director on an application for full planning permission to remove condition 2
of planning permission P/09/0771/FUL to make temporary access
permanent at land north west of Woodside, Glen Road, Torwood.

Decision

The Committee refused planning permission for the following
reasons:-

(1) The deletion of planning condition No. 2 of planning application
Ref: P/09/0771/FUL, requiring the vehicular access to be of a
temporary period and closed off within 3 months of the cessation
of the infilling of the existing quarry, would not be in the best
interests of road safety.

Informative(s):-
(1) For the avoidance of doubt, the plan(s) to which this decision

refer(s) bear our online reference number(s) 01, 02 and
Supporting Documents.



